


collection began and has continued without any significant interruption since commencement of 

operation. 

In the 2022-2023 Annual Monitoring Network Plan DAQ analyzed the current locations of Air 

Quality monitors across North Carolina and how many of those monitors are within one mile of 

potentially underserved communities. Out of the 114 total monitors, 59% {67 out of 114) of 

them are located within one mile of potentially underserved communities. 

In the last few years, DAQ permit actions at each of the Enviva wood pellet facilities have 

required the addition of pollution control devices and significantly reduced overall emissions at 

the plants. The draft permit for Enviva Ahoskie includes the installation of control equipment, 

more stringent emission limits, and updated dust control requirements. These changes are 

expected to lower emissions overall and reduce the environmental impact to the surrounding 

community as compared to the current operations. 

The draft permit includes updated fugitive dust plan requirements for the Enviva Ahoskie site. 

DAQ has also opened investigations into dust concerns at the other Enviva plants in response to 

the complaints provided after the special meeting. We encourage residents around the plants to 

contact DEQ regional offices at the time of a concern, so complaints can be investigated in real­

time. 

The draft permit for Ahoskie requires modifications to add controls for Volatile Organic 

Compounds (VOCs) and reduce the VOC emissions profile for the facility despite the increased 

production and softwood percentage. DAQ will require initial performance stack testing within 

180 days and annual testing or periodic performance testing for increases of softwood 

percentage or production rate at certain thresholds. Additionally, the permit will require the 

operation of continuous temperature monitors on the VOC controls, written malfunction plan 

requirements, monthly recordkeeping, and semi-annual reporting. Those conditions will provide 

DAQ with the information needed to hold Enviva accountable to their permit conditions and 

ensure compliance with voe limits. 

In response to your recommendations that fall outside of the current permit action, our team is 

taking several additional actions. DAQ does not currently have the resources to install a new 

regulatory air monitoring site. However, DEQ is exploring alternate sources for monitoring 

resources to better address the concerns of the community. 

DAQ staff communicated with the Town of Ahoskie about the existing noise ordinance, which is 

available here. Noise complaints are handled by the Town of Ahoskie Police Department who 

indicated they were not aware of any noise complaints related to the plant's operations. As the 

noise ordinance is enforced on the local level, DEQ will refer any future complaints to the Town 

of Ahoskie as appropriate. 

Our team also met with Enviva representatives to convey concerns from the board and the 

community and discuss the recommendations that fall outside of DAQ's current permit action. 

During that meeting, our team pointed to ways that the company could voluntarily address the 

concerns of the neighbors near their facilities, including submitting a permit request to add 
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